STATE OF COLORADO

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

Executive Director

4201 East Arkansas Avenue, Room 262
Denver, Colorado 80222

(303) 757-9201

I S
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

August 15, 2011

The Honorable Raymond H. LaHood
Secretary of Transportation

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE
Washington, DC 20590

Re: ARRA Section 1511 Certification

Dear Secretary LaHood,

Pursuant to Title XV, Subtitle A, section 1511 of the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (Pub. L.
111-5 (Feb. 17, 2009)) (“ARRA”), I hereby certify the following infrastructure investments funded with
amounts appropriated by ARRA under the headings: “Supplemental Discretionary Grants for a National
Surface Transportation System” have received the full review and vetting required by law and I accept
responsibility that such investments are appropriate uses of taxpayer dollars. I further certify the specific
information required by section 1511 concerning each such investment is as follows:

Project Name Description of Investment | Total Estimated Amount of Awarded ARRA Funds
Project Cost
US 36 Managed | The US 36 Managed $306 Million $10 Million Total
Lane/ BRT Lane/BRT Project adds : e $900,000 for TIFIA required
Project approximately 10 miles of T&R Study (certified
" | amanaged lane in each 07/01/2010)
direction, replaces aging e Estimated $4.4M for the
infrastructure, implements Project in Right of Way
BRT service and - Acquisition
constructs portions of a e Estimated $4.7M for TIFIA
bikeway. loan administration costs.

Additionally, I certify the specific information required by section 1511 concerning each such investment
is provided on the Colorado Department of Transportation’s website and is available to the public at:
http.//www.coloradodot.info/projects/arra and linked to Recovery.gov.

I understand that my State many not receive ARRA infrastructure investment funding unless this
certification is made and posted.

Sincerely,

Donald E. Hunt
Executive Director



